
Aberaeron Sports Club 

LTA Grade 4 Open Tennis 11 - 19 August 2023 

Information Sheet for Junior Competitors 

 
Dear Competitor, Parent or Carer, 
 
Welcome to the 2023 Aberaeron Open Tennis Tournament.  
 
In response to the LTA’s increased focus on safeguarding, we have prepared this 
information sheet for your reference.  
 
We would be grateful if all competitors 13 or under have a parent or carer on site for 
supervision at all times. Please ensure that any competitor over 13 is aware of your rules 
regarding leaving the site and sticks to them.  
 
Please ensure that officials know about any restrictions on photography or social media. 
 
Please be aware of the need for sun protection and good hydration. The First Aid box is in 
the foyer along with a list of first aiders. 
 
The courts are open to the car park so care is needed at all times in that area. 
 
An index of our club policies is on the notice board and the policies are available on the 
website. Your child’s information will be held in a locked place by the welfare officer and 
destroyed one month after the tournament. 
 
The welfare officer is Julie Greenslade. She will visit the site a minimum of once a day. 
Please consult her about any concerns. You may also raise any safeguarding concerns with 
the referee or assistant referee. If you are concerned that a child or young person is missing, 
please report this immediately to one of these three officers.  
 
Finally, please may we remind you all of the principles of Fair Play: 
 

 Practice good sportsmanship, honesty and respect whether you win or lose 

 Learn to challenge yourself 

 Exhibit appropriate social skills 

 Take responsibility for your  actions, calling scores and lines clearly and fairly even if it 
costs a point  

 Learn and follow the rules  

 Be a role model to younger people 

 Enjoy the sport 

 

We hope you all of a safe event and good luck to everyone. Most importantly, have fun.  
 
Aberaeron Sports Club 


